

Pinwherry & Pinmore Community Council

Notes from PPCC Business Meeting held on Thursday 20 June 2019 in Pinwherry Community Hall

Agenda	Action
<p>1. Sederunt</p> <p><u>Community Councillors</u> Mike Chamberlain (MC) Veronica Norman (VN) Ian Yellowlees (IY)</p> <p><u>Speaker</u> None</p> <p><u>PPCDA/2Pins Rep</u> None</p> <p>Minutes: Irene Climie (IC)</p> <p style="text-align: right;"><u>South Ayrshire Council (SAC)</u> Peter Henderson (PH), Councillor</p> <p style="text-align: right;"><u>South Ayrshire Council Link Officer</u> Chris Campbell (CC)</p> <p style="text-align: right;"><u>Police</u> None</p> <p style="text-align: right;"><u>Members of Public</u> Hugh Armour (HA)</p>	
<p>2. Apologies: Hal Maxwell</p>	
<p>3. Declaration of interest: None.</p>	
<p>4. Police Report: IY read out the police report, which showed that there had been 5 reported incidents in the past month: 1 x lost property, 1 x false alarm, 1 x domestic incident, 1 x help for member of public, 1 x communications blip. PH reported that there were continued reports of sheep-worrying around Barr.</p>	
<p>5. Presentations: There was no presentation this month.</p>	
<p>6. Minutes of Meeting on 6/05/19 The minutes of this meeting were approved by VN and MC.</p>	
<p>7. Matters arising IY brought up the subject of CCTVs. MC said the CCTVs had been put in for safety reasons. IY wondered if there should be more signage advising that people might be walking on the road. PH said that all CCTVs were now working in Girvan. IY was concerned about the lack of pavements and thought this needed to be taken into account when planning. PH noted that there was an ongoing plan of footpath repairs.</p>	
<p>8. Correspondence</p> <p>a) Foundation Scotland (FS) – IY reported that great exception had been taken to what has been happening in the community. FS wanted incorrect information to be corrected. IY said that there had been a joint meeting between PPCC, SAC and PPCDA but there had been no meaningful engagement since. FS had all the documents and IY confirmed that PPCC had nothing to do with what</p>	

<p>happens next. PH stated that a surveyor was doing a report so they knew how much the school renovation would cost and what would be involved.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> b) Scottish Government – IY reported that the objection to the Millenderdale project had been acknowledged. c) Scottish Power Renewables – IY reported that the proposed extension to Arecleoch was to be presented to the community as an opportunity to give their views. IY said that the terms and conditions made it very difficult for anyone to invest in it. d) Traffic calming replies – MC reported that 135 letters had been delivered around the PPCC community. IY said that he had 40 replies in and more had been promised. It was agreed that this was a very good return. 	
<p>9. Reports</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a) <u>Link officer</u> CC informed the meeting that there was no current news but confirmed that the Blue Book was coming soon. PH said that he had seen the first two drafts of the Blue Book. b) <u>PPCDA / 2Pins</u> VN reported that one defib. had been installed in the telephone box at Pinwherry. She reported that there was still a problem installing the one at Pinmore. c) <u>Elected members report</u> PH reported on the rubbish reported to be on the side of the road at Pinmore but said that there was a dispute over ownership of the land. The £2.1m VAT reclaimed was ring-fenced for tourism and leisure. An additional £500,000 was set aside for the Ambition programme to support small businesses. Next week the last full Council meeting before the summer break would take place. Parliamentary boundaries had been reviewed and there would be one polling station in Girvan in future. Lendalfoot polling station had been retained but would be reviewed for usage. d) <u>Planning Matters</u> There were no planning matters. e) <u>Road Matters</u> PH reported that bridges were being repainted and verges cleared. IY pointed out that a repair was needed at Pinmore. 	
<p>10. Open Forum</p> <p>HA asked if the telephone box in Pinwherry had been repaired now the defib. had been put in place. VN confirmed that the glass had been replaced and the door mended. HA said that the grass cutter was not working efficiently. PH said that he would get on to it and see the contractor and that he would not be paid until the work had been carried out satisfactorily. HA asked how many people in the community would benefit from all the proposed work? He queried whether there were any plans to benefit everyone in the community? VN stated that, in the local magazine, Barrhill appeared to spend money every year and wondered if they gave winter fuel payments. She felt that the priority was the community hall which was for everyone. MC said that the traffic calming issue had been lettered to everyone, which was 135</p>	

<p>households. VN said that not everyone benefitted from this. IY pointed out that it took a lot of money to benefit all the community but he thought that there was a desire for a community unit which could be used as a drop-in centre or somewhere to offer a lunch club for the elderly. PH reminded the meeting that a lot of villages used to have charities e.g. Dailly where every household was supplied with a bucket of coal. MC wondered whether the windfarms could subsidise TV licences for the over 75s who were due to lose this benefit. HA said that he hoped to see local people attending Armed forces Day in Girvan on 29th June.</p>	
<p>11. Date of next meeting</p> <p>The next PPCC meeting will take place on Thurs 18 July 2019.</p> <p>This ended the public section of the meeting</p>	